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On Saturday October 28, Bonsall Elementary school's wonderful PTA put on a very 
successful Monster Mash. The event was held in the school's court yard from 3 to 6 
pm. We are estimating we had over 1000 visitors come through our gates, most in 
costume, and enjoy the carnival style booth games, cake walk, raffle baskets and food 
trucks. We were able to fund raise almost $11,000, which will be used to fund upcoming 
school field trips. The event went off without a hitch!  
 
The week of October 30 through November 3 was Spirit Week. We celebrated  with Silly 
Sock Day, Black and Orange day, PJ day, Crazy Hair Day and we ended our week 
wearing our Bonsall Blue!!   
 
Grades K-5 enjoyed the Animal Encounter assemblies on November 2. 
 
Upcoming Events: 
 
November 10:  No School, Veterans Day 
 
November 20-24:  Thanksgiving Break 
 
November 27 – December:  Spread the Love 
 
 


